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February 10th, 2025, Public Meeting 

Jeffrey Takeuchi, Planner I, provided a PowerPoint presentation which included an overview of 
the application. 

Morry Edelstein, Principal and Senior Architect, RAI Architect Inc., and Michael Postell, Director 
of Communications, Canadian Christian College, provided detailed information about the 
application. Mr. Postell highlighted the community involvement of Canadian Christian College 
and the measures implemented to ensure the safe operation of their shuttle service from the 
Whitby GO Station to their location. 

The Chair indicated that comments would now be received by members of the public. 

Lin Lin, Director, and Sandra Arff, Principal, Cambridge International Academy, provided 
information about the Cambridge International Academy. Ms. Lin stated that 90 percent of the 
students were local and 10 percent were international students. She highlighted the students’ 
national excellence achievements and recognition for their academic and recreational activities. 
Sandra Arff stated that students at Cambridge International Academy positively impact the 
Whitby community through volunteer and summer school programs. 

Lanny Simmonds, Resident, stated that his children attend Cambridge International Academy 
and that the Academy has created an environment where his children thrive academically. Mr. 
Simmonds stated that he supports the application. 

Oleg Cuhtenco, Hampton Resident, stated that his children are thriving academically and 
socially since enrolling in Cambridge International Academy. Mr. Cuhtenco stated that he 
supports the application. 

There were no further submissions from the public. 


